Immaculate Conception Parish Council Minutes Wednesday, May 17 7:00 PM – Parish Rectory

Members Present: Fr. Henry Huber, Terri Harting, Gary Delagardelle, Gary Mangrich, Brian Nie, Jean Etringer and Janet Reiter, secretary.

- 1. Terri Harting called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
- 2. Fr. Huber led us in prayer.
- 3. Motion to approve the agenda and minutes from the April 25, 2017 meeting by Jean Etringer and seconded by Gary Delagardelle. Approved as read.
- 4. Committee Reports
 - A. Finance and Administration Nothing to report
 - B. Board of Education Casey Redmond has accepted the position of principal of Don Bosco High School. They have hired a new music teacher. Discussion on best way to handle the money needed for new roof on Don Bosco High School. Wait for school board's decision. The 2017 Graduating class will be at Sunday 10:00 AM Mass at Immaculate Conception and will then go over to the high school for the graduation ceremony.
 - C. Community Life, Social Concerns and Rosary Society Nothing to report
 - D. Spiritual Growth and Liturgy Fr. Huber reported that we will have a Holy Hour for Deacon Ralph Davis on Thursday, May 18 in preparation for his ordination. Corpus Christi procession will be as in past years.
 - E. Building and Grounds Gary Mangrich said he is waiting for a bid on the sidewalk in front of the rectory from Bob Brustkern.
 - F. Deanery Council Father Huber said that the next meeting will be next week and the major discussion will be on Christmas falling on a Monday this year.
- 5. Unfinished Business

No updates on Fr. Reuter's Anniversary celebration.

6. New Business

No new business

7. Fr. Huber's Comments

Fr. Huber talked about the great response to the Unbound request for support. Also the much needed re-decorating that will take place in the rectory in the next few months.

8. Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 21 at 6:00 PM, our annual potluck meeting at a place to be designated soon.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 PM by Gary Mangrich and seconded by Jean Etringer.

Respectfully submitted, Janet Reiter Parish Secretary